



## San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board

February 7, 2013 CIWQS Place ID: 769408 (MB)

Sent via electronic mail: No hardcopy to follow

Santa Clara Valley Water District 5750 Almaden Expressway San Jose, CA 95118-3686 Attn: Ms. Norma Camacho

Email: NCamacho@valleywater.org

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency EPA, WTR-3 75 Hawthorne Street San Francisco, CA 94105 Attn: Ms. Luisa Valiela

Email: Valiela.Luisa@epamail.epa.gov

Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board 895 Aerovista Place, Suite 101 San Luis Obispo, CA 93401 Attn: Mr. Jon Rohrbough

Email: jrohrbough@waterboards.ca.gov

**Subject:** Santa Clara Valley Water District's Stream Maintenance Program Renewal – San

Francisco Regional Water Quality Control Board's Tentative Order - Draft

Response to Comments

Dear Ms. Camacho, Ms. Valiela, and Mr. Rohrbough:

The San Francisco Regional Water Quality Control Board (Water Board) would like to thank the agencies for providing comments on the Tentative Order (TO) for the Santa Clara Valley Water District's Stream Maintenance Program. Attached is a full set of the comments we received on the TO, and the Water Board's draft responses.

The draft responses to comments in the attached table indicate if the comment was accepted, if the comment was not accepted with an explanation for not accepting the comment, or an explanation to provide further clarification.

The Water Board, District, and multiple federal and State agencies will continue to coordinate to resolve any outstanding issues, which may result in additional revisions to the draft responses to comments and the TO.

JOHN MULLER, CHAIR | BRUCE H. WOLFE, EXECUTIVE OFFICER

If you have any questions, please contact Maggie Beth at <a href="mabeth@waterboards.ca.gov">mabeth@waterboards.ca.gov</a> or at 510-622-2338.

- 2 -

Sincerely,

Shin-Roei Lee, Chief Watershed Management Division

CC:

Ann Draper, SCVWD, <u>ADraper@valleywater.org</u>
Sunny Williams, SCVWD, <u>sunnywilliams@valleywater.org</u>
Ken Schwartz, Horizon, <u>ken@horizonh2o.com</u>
Michael Stevenson, Horizon, <u>Michael@horizonh2o.com</u>
Lisa Mangione, USACE, <u>Lisa.Mangione@usace.army.mil</u>
Gary Stern, NMFS, <u>Gary.Stern@noaa.gov</u>
Darren Howe, NMFS, <u>Darren.Howe@noaa.gov</u>
Vincent Griego, USFWS, <u>Vincent Griego@fws.gov</u>
Tami Schane, CDFG, <u>Tami.Schane@wildlife.ca.gov</u>